
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3 December 2010 
            
Newsletter No 13 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 6 December 2010.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Jia Kauldher     Nursery 
For always trying her best and 

following instructions. 

Shayla-Moore Samuda   RW 
For working very hard to 

learn her lines for the 
Christmas Nativity. 

Maddison Campbell-Swords   RG 
For writing some fantastic 

sentences. 

Anthony Reid   1B 
For being able to read the times 

and match them to the daily 
events with little support. 

Kulvinder Bhakhad   1/2H 
For showing enthusiasm and 
a willingness to learn when 

writing with Mrs Holton. 

Rachel Ewins   2S 
For a fantastic improvement in 
her literacy and presentation. 

Aisha Khatun   3L 
For working really hard on her 

handwriting in literacy. 

Zaheem Sharif   3/4MW 
For a great improvement in 

his attitude towards his work. 

Joy Sigbeku   4W 
For working really carefully to 

create a beautiful Christmas card. 

Ismail Younis    5B 
For working hard to improve his 

presentation. 

Ubaydah Raza  5/6S 
For his news report on the 

weather this week. 

Saira Akhter   6SH 
For designing and making a 

wonderful harp in Design 
Technology 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 3/4MW 
Spick and Span 1B 
Attendance 5/6S 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5/6S  Runners up - 3L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 6 December 2010. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

  Tadeuz Kuprynowicz   RW 
For comforting a child who was 

upset.. 

Kashai Grant  5/6S 
For always being very helpful 
and caring towards children in 

her class. 



 
 
Year 5 visit to Aston Villa FC 
After a successful previous visit to Aston Villa FC, class 5B was invited back again because of their 
excellent behaviour to take part again in the Villa Vitality programme. Television cameras were there 
filming so look out for our up and coming stars on Match of the Day or Sky Sports. 
 
Christmas Date for your Diary 

Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Christmas Parties 
Key Stage 2 Christmas party will be held on Wednesday 15 December 2010. Nursery, Foundation 
Years and Key Stage 1 Christmas party will be held on Thursday 16 December 2010. Both parties 
will start at 1:30pm.  All children must come to school in their school uniform and bring their party 
clothes to change into in the afternoon. 
 
Christmas Disco 
There will be a Christmas Disco for Key Stage 1 on Tuesday 7 December 2010.  Key Stage 2 
Christmas Disco will be on Tuesday 14 December 2010.  Both events will be held in the school hall 
and start at 3:45pm till 4:45pm.  Dress code is either Nativity costume or party clothes.  Children 
must wear their school uniform to school and change into their disco clothes after school. The cost 
to go to the disco is £1.00. Tickets will be on sale on the morning (8:45am to 9:00am) and evening 
(3:45pm to 4:00pm) of Monday 6 December 2010 and Tuesday 7 December 2010.  There will also 
be raffle tickets on sale during the discos at a cost of 20p. 
 
School Closure in Extreme Weather Conditions 
In the event of inclement weather conditions, announcements will be made between 6:45am and 
9:00am on the following radio stations:  Heart FM, Radio WM and BRMB.   Parents will also be 
advised by text message so it is important that we have your current telephone number. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children will break up on 
Friday 17 December 2010 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 5 January 2011 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher   

 

Event  Time Date 
  Christmas Carol Concert 5:30pm Monday 13 December 2010 

Christmas Nativity 2:15pm Tuesday 14 December 2010 
Christmas Church Service 11:15am Friday 17 December 2010  


